
NOTICE OF DECISION NOT TO PROCEED 
Pursuant to Government Code section 11347 

 
Department of Justice 

 
Re:    Notice of Proposed Rulemaking concerning 

Dealer Record of Sale Fee 
 
 

 
Pursuant to Government Code Section 11347, the Department of Justice hereby gives 
notice that it has decided not to proceed with the rulemaking action published in the 
California Regulatory Notice Register on January 29, 2021, Register 2021, No. 5-Z.    
The proposed rulemaking concerned Dealer Record of Sale (DROS) Fee.  (OAL Notice 
Z2021-0115-01.) 
 
Any interested person with questions concerning this rulemaking should contact Julia 
Zuffelato at (916) 210-6040 or by e-mail at: regulations@doj.ca.gov   
 
The Department will also post this Notice of Decision Not to Proceed on its website. 
 
 


